From: Tony Kiru > Sent: Monday, March 08, 2021 1:47 PM

**To:** Clerks@vaughan.ca; Bevilacqua, Maurizio <Maurizio.Bevilacqua@vaughan.ca>; Rosati, Gino <Gino.Rosati@vaughan.ca>; Ferri, Mario <Mario.Ferri@vaughan.ca>; Jackson, Linda <Linda.Jackson@vaughan.ca>; Carella, Tony <Tony.Carella@vaughan.ca>; DeFrancesca, Rosanna <Rosanna.DeFrancesca@vaughan.ca>; Racco, Sandra <Sandra.Racco@vaughan.ca>; Shefman, Alan <Alan.Shefman@vaughan.ca>; Council@vaughan.ca; Ciampa, Gina <Gina.Ciampa@vaughan.ca>; lafrate, Marilyn <Marilyn.lafrate@vaughan.ca>

**Cc:** ec.ministre-minister.ec@canada.ca; Deb.Schulte@parl.gc.ca; stephen.lecce@pc.ola.org; caroline.mulroneyco@pc.ola.org

**Subject:** [External] Vaughan Council - Meeting March 10, 2021 - Council Agenda Item 7(12) - GTA West Corridor/Highway 413

Dear Mayor Bevilacqua and Councillors,

My family resides in the area of Highway 27 and Kirby Road in Kleinburg. The proposed Highway 413 will run less than a kilometre north of our property, on the opposite end of vast TRCA lands that are next to our property.

The <u>expert advisory panel report</u> which led to the cancellation of this highway in 2018 outlined a number of reasons that the highway is not a good option for the GTA West Region. In addition, Mississauga, Halton Region, Orangeville, Halton Hills and Halton Region have all chosen to oppose Highway 413.

As a resident of Vaughan, I am requesting that the members of Vaughan council reaffirm your motion and unanimously vote to ratify its decision to reverse endorsement for the proposed GTA West Corridor/Highway 413 as was done at the Committee of the Whole Meeting on March 2, 2021 and pass a motion to support the request for a federal Environmental Assessment.

Tony Kiru, B.A., LL.B
Orico Court, Kleinburg